Oak Hollow Community Council Meeting Minutes
Friday March 17, 2017
2:30 p.m.

Members present:
Julie Mootz
Wendy Jensen
Bryn Johnson
Andrea Bowers
Lisa Gibbons
Sebastien Levitre
Elizabeth Ratliff
Sunny Hafen
Sandra Bodily

Cell Tower Budget

Remainder left in budget for this year.

Land trust budget

Budget will carry over to next year. Required to use at least 90% of budget in
the school year.

Can only be used for what is stated in plan.

Will plan for next year’s Land Trust budget

Propose to Look at growth rate for Land Trust goal.

Average on DIBELS- Looking at growth rate
What is growth rate for each grade as a goal.
Looking at trends over next year, instead of Benchmark numbers.
Need to hire one more reading Interventionist in Land Trust.
o Will cost $6000- $8000. A year.
Renew: IXL Subscription (IXL is on students level)
Questions were raised regarding possibly incorporating a reading
comprehension option for 4-5t grade level.
o Julie will look into it.
After School tutoring program was proposed.
o 2 daysaweek
o Open to students by invitation only
o Only students that don’t meet bench mark.
o 4-5 students per class
o 1 hour after school
Discussed possible Cell tower money used next year for accelerated higher-
level students needs. Possible packets or chess or afterschool options.
o Suggestion of having another option in Brain Boosters for a group of
accelerated students to go to for needs.



After School program for English or Math.

Possible math intervention to challenge them as well.

Work on Keyboard skills more. Julie will talk more to teachers about it for
next year.

Wendy asked for upcoming CSIP to be approved.

Committee unanimously approved CSIP plan.

Standards

Take Professional Development to unpack standards for each grade level.
Go beyond Reading Street to give more flexibility to teachers.

Bus and Recess duties for teachers

Member asked about using Cell Tower funds to pay for aid bus and recess
duties.

Duties fall to teacher’s responsibilities.

Julie wants to use that money to build up learning technology in the school
for all students. (Build chrome book and I Pad carts and labs) instead of
paying for aides to cover these duties. Everyone was in agreement and it was
approved.

Stop Sign - Vestry and Adobe Park road.

Wendy will pursue it. Will promise to talk in mayors meeting regarding issue.
Will report about it in September.

Wendy Jensen will send out letter for SCC committee for next year.

3 people on this committee, this year will be able to move on to next year’s
committee.
Asked for nominations in Spring.



